Agenda

Tobacco and Health Trust Fund Board Meeting Retreat

Friday, November 9, 2007

10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.

Room 410 
State Capitol

I.
Welcome and Introductions
II.
Review and Approval of Minutes


a. Revisions to Minutes of 9/14



b. Approval of Minutes of 10/19

III.
Review Changes to Summary of Connecticut Tobacco Expenditures Chart
IV.
Review of Tentative Recommendation


a. Review of new information on community health centers


b. Review of new information on cessations models

V.
Approval of Recommendation for Disbursement of $800,000

VI.
Review Tobacco Websites



a. MATCH



b. DPH



c. DMHAS

VII.
Next Meeting: Friday, December 14 (10:00 a.m. to noon)
Meeting Summary

Tobacco and Health Trust Fund Board Retreat
Friday, November 9, 2007

10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.
Room 410
State Capitol
Hartford, Connecticut
Members Present:  Anne Foley (Chair), Ken Ferrucci, Norma Gyle, Nikki Palmieri, Ellen Dornelas, Robert Zavoski, Diane Becker, Pat Checko, and Larry Deutsch.

Members Absent:  Nancy Bafundo, Cheryl Resha, Paddi Leshane,  Jayne Tedder, Andrew Salner, Richard Barlow, Barbara Carpenter, and Peter Rockholz.

Others present:  Pam Trotman (OPM), Diane Harnad (DMHAS), Joe LaRosa (RACs), Barbara Walsh (DPH), and Joan Soulsby (OFA).  

	Item
	Discussion/Action



	Welcome and Introductions
	The meeting was convened at 10:00 a.m. 

Board members congratulated Larry Deutsch on his recent election to Hartford City Council.  



	Review and Approval of Minutes
	The Chair reviewed the revisions made to the 9/14/07 Meeting Summary based on discussion at the last board meeting.  Pat Checko moved acceptance of the Revised Meeting Summary of the 9/14/07 board meeting.  Larry Deutsch seconded the motion.  The revised minutes were approved on a voice vote.  

Diane Becker moved approval of the draft meeting summary of the 10/19/07 board retreat and Ellen Dornelas seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved on a voice vote with Rob Zavoski abstaining.


	Review Changes to Summary of Connecticut Tobacco Expenditures Chart
	The Chair briefly reviewed a chart summarizing tobacco expenditures in Connecticut.



	Review of Tentative Recommendation

Approval of Recommendation for Disbursement of $800,000
	The Chair reviewed the Board’s tentative recommendation to disburse $800,000 through the Department of Public Health, using a competitive bid process, to community health centers for cessation programming for pregnant women.

Board members reviewed new information on community health centers, including the number of pregnant women served and estimates of the number of these women who smoked during pregnancy.  Due to the potentially low number statewide (estimates ranged from 242 to 826), the chair moved an amendment to the recommendation and the motion was seconded by Ellen Dornelas.  The amended recommendation passed on a voice vote, with Rob Zavoski abstaining.  The final recommendation of the board is to:

Disburse $800,000 through the Department of Public Health, using a competitive bid process, to community health centers for cessation programming for pregnant women and women of childbearing age (13-44).
Board members agreed that the Request for Proposals (RFP) should include best practices for successful models as defined by:

· American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists;

· The National Partnership for Smoke-Free Families; and

· Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality.

Members agreed that the board report that is submitted to the legislature will include rationales for both the population and the provider.  Rationale for the population will include information from the American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists e.g. smoking is the most modifiable risk factor for poor birth outcomes and successful treatment of tobacco dependence can achieve reductions in poor birth outcomes.  In addition, the report will reference the community health centers’ important role in implementing public health statewide.



	Other
	The board discussed whether, in future disbursements, funding could be broadened to include other providers, such as local health departments.   Some members raised concern with this approach and no resolution was reached.



	Review Tobacco Websites
	Some members stayed to view a presentation by Nikki Palmieri on Facebook and by Dianne Harnad on the DMHAS and DPH websites.



	Next Meetings
	The Chair will draft a final report for board review prior to the next meeting of the board on Friday, December 14 from 10 a.m. to noon in the State Capitol Room 410.




